
From: Ellenbrook Area Residents Association EARA
To: Joanna Vincent; Brenda Taplin
Subject: Fwd: Ellenbrook Fields Appeal - Statement from local resident
Date: 23 November 2021 00:02:13

---------- Original Message ----------
From: David Stuart-King 
To: info@ellenbrookresidents.org
Date: 21/11/2021 15:59
Subject: Ellenbrook Fields Appeal - Statement from local resident

I am responding to the request from the appeal inspector to comment upon the
appeal that is currently being considered.
I am mindful that our National Government has very recently been chairing
the COP26 conference looking at all ways possible to limit global temperature
increases.
Whilst the establishing of a new quarry on Ellenbrook Fields might seem like
an inconsequential event, it will bring with it a significant increase in both
atmospheric and noise pollution. This is in addition to the tainting of the local
water supply should bromate leach into the aquifer under the site.
The creation of a new processing plant just a few hundred metres from an
existing plant and the introduction of the daily presence of diesel fuelled
heavy goods vehicles and machinery will all add to an increase in harmful
emissions.
I live adjacent to a site which is currently being developed for residential
housing. The result is that the noise is constant and both the outside and inside
of my home has been invaded by dust emanating from the construction site.
At the present time the site is enjoyed by local residents for recreational
walking purposes and closing the site would deprive the community of this
facility for the next thirty years.
I have previously registered by opposition to this development and continue to
hold that position.
David Stuart-King,
Owner/Occupier 




